  Notice of Public Hearing
For the City of Harlowton
Tuesday, March 24, 2015   
Harlowton Public Library conference room
  6:30 p.m.

The City of Harlowton will hold a public hearing for the purpose of obtaining public comments regarding a proposed application to the Montana Department of Commerce’s Community Development Block Grant Program for a water distribution system improvements projects.

The project scope of work includes:
Phase 3A-Replace about 4,800 feet of failing cast iron pipe within the Mager LUST Trust Fund Site with PE-wrapped ductile iron pipe using nitrile gaskets and, upgrade chlorine gas storage facilities at the Thompson Well-house.
Phase 3B-Replace about 1,200 feet of failing cast iron pipe contiguous to and/or downgradient from, the Mager LUST Trust Fund Site with PE-wrapped ductile iron pipe using nitrile gaskets.

At the public hearing the proposed project will be explained, including the purpose and proposed area of the project, activities, budget, possible sources of funding, and any costs that may result for local citizens as a result of the project.  In addition, public comment will be invited in regards to the Environmental Review Record prepared for the project.

[bookmark: _GoBack]All interested persons will be given the opportunity to ask questions and to express their opinions regarding this proposed project.

